
Meeting Minutes of the Governor’s Council on 

Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment 

Prevention Subcommittee 

March 21, 2024, Approved 

Attendees: 
Michele Bowles, Tammy Collins, Lori Garrett-Bumba, Stephanie Hayes, Nancy Hoffman, Jenny 

Lancaster, Christina Mickey, Melanie Purkey (co-chair), Amy Saunders (co-chair), Jessica Smith 

Opening: 
Amy Saunders provided welcome and opening remarks of this meeting of the Governor’s 

Council on Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment, Prevention Subcommittee. The meeting 

was called to order on Thursday, March 21, 2024 and was conducted by Zoom conference. A 

quorum was present to approve February meeting minutes. Lori made a motion to approve the 

minutes and Tammy seconded the motion. The purpose of this meeting was to hear from guest 

speaker, Christina Mickey, and review 2024 implementation planning for the State Plan. 

Agenda Items: 
Guest Speaker (Christina Mickey, Coalition for a Tobacco Free WV) 

 Christina monitored legislation closely during the sessions, noting nearly 2,600 bills introduced. 

She focused on identifying any preemption clauses that could adversely affect their interests, 

with a particular eye on tobacco legislation, which found more backing in the Senate. 

 SB 717, known as the original tobacco 21 bill and backed by national T-21 advocates, 

successfully passed the Senate but stalled in the House due to lack of committee support. This 

bill's passage necessitates amendments to youth possession laws from the 1990s and 2000s, 

which currently may specify 18 as the legal age. There's a need to educate retailers, the public, 

and communities about the new sales age, with proposals including billboard campaigns and 

collaboration with prevention groups for awareness. The bill will be enacted 90 days after March 

9th. 

 New bill proposals, predominantly sponsored by Altria, included an e-cigarette directory, which 

faced opposition for its minimal impact and potential to allow local preemption, undermining 

municipal efforts. This led to widespread resistance against such bills. 

 SB 755, aimed at imposing safeguards on online tobacco sales, was enacted on March 9th after 

intense debate. Attempts to expand its scope to regulate THC and Delta-8 product sales were 

defeated through committee amendments, keeping the focus strictly on tobacco. The 



prohibition on delivering vaping products, however, was not implemented. This legislation will 

take effect 90 days post-enactment. 

 For the first time in a decade, SB 378, prohibiting smoking in vehicles with minors present, was 

passed, championed by Senator Takubo. The law protects individuals under 18 from exposure to 

secondhand smoke in vehicles. 

 HB 5084 emerged to reinforce retailer obligations to verify ages for tobacco/vaping product 

sales, aligning with FDA compliance inspections. This aims to curb sales to underage individuals, 

addressing loopholes that previously allowed the use of the age 18 for sales, despite federal law 

raising the legal age to 21 since 2019. 

 An oral cancer bill failed to advance in both the Senate and House, reflecting disappointment 

over the lack of support for healthcare costs stemming from tobacco-related oral cancers. 

Similarly, a preemption bill, dubbed the "Deathstar," which could have restricted local public 

health/safety law enactments, did not pass. 

 Beyond passing these bills, ongoing monitoring and potential amendments are crucial to ensure 

their effective implementation and adherence. 

 Christina recommended involving Julianna for updates on federal legislation and proposed 

collaborating with groups like the prevention subcommittee to foster T-21 and other tobacco-

related education efforts. Amy indicated the group's willingness to explore support mechanisms, 

including engaging student leaders. 

 Christina announced the next full Coalition meeting on April 3rd, encouraging attendance to 

review the legislative session outcomes. Information will be disseminated to the subcommittee 

via a forthcoming flyer. 

2024 Implementation Planning 

Goal 1 

 Strategy 1: Amy will reach out to Christina via email to gather the latest information on the 

Catch My Breath program.  

 Strategy 2, KPI 1: They conducted advocacy workshops. Lori highlighted a session dedicated to 

training youth in advocacy. The Coalition organized a networking event with policymakers. Amy 

suggested considering an additional workshop before the interim period, possibly involving 

members from the WV First Foundation. 

Goal 2 

 Strategy 1/2: Jenny has been diligently gathering information from prevention events 

throughout the year to refine their messaging strategy. For Prevention Day, she organized video 

segments and conducted 12 interviews, with the option to utilize specific clips as needed. 

Additionally, Jenny has compiled 12 informative flyers for the coalition. Tammy mentioned 

exploring the Prevention Plus Wellness program, planning a meeting to discuss its acquisition 

and customization with available funds until the end of September, highlighting that the 

program has been evaluated by the Clearinghouse. Nancy highlighted an upcoming train-the-

trainer session designed for individuals working with people with disabilities, pointing out their 



current focus on targeted initiatives. However, they are in the process of updating their five-

year plan this summer to include a focus on the youth LGBTQ+ community and people with 

disabilities, with discussions on broadening partnerships in these areas. Jessica expressed her 

willingness to contribute to the prevention messaging campaigns as well. 

 Strategy 3: Amy will dispatch an email to establish the communication plan. The group forming 

this initiative will include Jenny, Tammy, Lori, and Amy. 

Goal 3 

 Strategy 2: Jenny reported that Tahnee is organizing a prevention event for the fall. Lori is 

coordinating the Young West Virginian Empowerment Conference, scheduled for June 17-18 at 

Marshall, featuring separate tracks for youth and adults. Tammy announced that the Coalition 

Conference is set for August 5th at Stonewall. Jenny mentioned that PLOs conducted a 

campaign during the basketball tournament. 

Adjournment: 
Amy closed the meeting by thanking all subcommittee members for their attendance and 

participation. The subcommittee will meet again in April. 






